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Last day of the school year- Friday 22nd July-

1.30pm-EARLY CLOSURE. 

After School Club will not be open on Friday. 

Please ensure you have alternative childcare provi-

sions in place. 

Sports Day:  

Thank you to all who joined us last week for sports 

days. Your support was much appreciated.  

Open Classroom Sessions:  

We have had excellent attendance for these ses-

sions. 

Thank you for your positive feedback. 

Unfortunately we are unable to reschedule the Year 

5 and 6 sessions due to class swaps. We will be or-

ganising meetings early in the autumn term. 

Summer Holiday Geography Homework: When 

the children have their class swaps this week with 

their new teachers, they will be told all about their 

Summer Holiday Geography Homework. We would 

like them to send a postcard to their class all 

about where they visit on holiday! They need to 

write the postcard to their class, tell them where 

they went, which country/continent it was in, the 

capital city, the language they speak, what food 

they eat, anything else that’s special about it and of 

course what they did there! 

If they're not going away they can send a postcard 

from somewhere that they go to for the day (the 

beach, a city/town, a tourist attraction). Or if a rel-

ative is going away somewhere interesting the chil-

dren can ask them to send a postcard to the school 

all about it and your child can then design their own 

postcard. The homework and all the details will be 

in their homework folder. If they design their own 

postcard they need to bring it in on Monday 5th 

September 2022 to share it with the class. 

Geography field trip: As the very final outing for 

our current year 6 children here at Cranbrook they 

undertook a geographical fieldwork study looking at 

the local environment. You might have seen them 

around in their Hi-Viz jackets! The children studied 

the pedestrian flow in the local area, the variety 

of traffic passing the school and the quality of 

the environment. You will be pleased to know that 

amongst other things the children observed that 

there was very low litter and graffiti and that nature 

has been used effectively to enhance the local ar-

ea. Next year we plan for more such fieldwork ac-

tivities right across the school. Please support the 

children in their geographical exploration with local 

walkarounds looking at the physical and human fea-

tures of their neighbourhoods. 

Thanks, 

Sarah, Geography Lead 

Dear Parent/Carers,    

Thought of the week:  

“The test of courage comes when we are in the minority. The test 

of tolerance comes when we are in the majority.” 

                             (Ralph . W. Sockman)                                                                                  

 Gold Awards:  Luca. P, Goffredo. C-2B, Pravan. M, Layla. M, 

Yusuf. h, Anuska. P, Yahya. S, Tyrone. G, M. Behzaad, Maya. D, 

Fareeha. K & Mate. C-3B,  Ismael. M-4G, Olivia. C, Halima. N, 

Zahra. H, M. Khalid. P & Mustaqim. U-4Y, Fabrice. F-5G, Sidoni. K-

5B, Cherazade. M-5G, Zara. A, Adam. C, Ryan. T, Jay. M 7 

Achievement Awards for Music:     Victoria. K-1G, Yousaf. U-

1B, Ekampreet. K-1Y, Aden. D-1R, Tazmeen. U-2G, Abdullah.  O-

2Y, Reshaan. S-2R, Arya. K-2B, Rezwana. W-3B, Inaya. H-3Y, 

Yahya. N-3G, Adnan. A-3R, Isaac. U-4G, Ibrahim. M-4B, Georgie-

Ann. B-4Y, Yusra. A-4R, Leo. C-5R, Anniyah. R-5B, Inaayah. N-5Y, 

Amber. P-5G, Zoha. S, Pehal. C-6G, Jan. D-6B, Iman. B, Paige. E-

6Y, Milan. M-6R    

Sports Day— Fastest Boy/Girl Race Winners :    Ibrahim. A & 

Chidumebi. A-2R, Zaheera. B-3R, (1st), Saira. H-3Y(2nd), Zariya. 

S-3R (3rd),Dylan. G & Kharni. K-3B (1st) and Aariz. A-3G(3rd)                                                                      

                  Well done everyone! 

P4C Question: In order to develop children’s critical thinking skills 

and to reflect on their own views and those of others, this week’s 

P4C  question  is: 

 

 

Please discuss this as a family, encouraging the children to think 

about this from different view points and to consider what is more 

important in life. 

Hot Weather: 

In order  to ensure that the children remain safe and well during 

this very hot spell, I would request your support by ensuring that 

your child is provided with a sun hat, bottle of water which can be 

replenished throughout of the day, a flannel, and please also apply 

sun cream daily. We will reduce the time that children have out-

side, fans are also available, blinds will be pulled down to provide 

shade and windows will be open. 

Rights Respecting: 

100% Attendance: Well done to all children on the attached 

list for their excellent attendance this year. 

Is one person's trash another one's treasure?  

We continue our work on developing children’s under-

standing of the following articles: 

Article 6: Life, survival and development 



 

 

Key Dates for 2022 

Summer Term 2022 

Tuesday 19th April 2022– Friday 22nd 

July22 

Friday 22nd July– Last day of the school year-

Early finish time: 1.30pm 

Inset Days: 

Thursday 1st September 2022 

Friday 2nd September 2022 

The school will be closed for pupils on Inset 

days. 

Monday 5th September 2022-School re-opens to 

pupils 

Start time: 8.45 

Headteacher: Jas Leverton     

School Uniform Information in preparation for September 

2022 

At Cranbrook, pupils are expected to wear full uniform when partici-

pating in learning and at all school events both within and outside 

of the normal school day (unless stipulated by the school). We be-

lieve wearing uniform helps children to develop a strong group 

identity and a sense of loyalty to their school, as well as encourag-

ing a pride in their appearance. Working with parents, carers and 

guardian we aim to ensure that all children arrive to school appro-

priately dressed for safety and weather conditions. 

Girls:  

Jade round neck sweatshirt with school logo, dark grey skirt, pina-

fore or trousers and white polo shirt (with or without school logo). 

In summer girls can wear a green and white check dress. 

   

Boys: Jade round neck sweatshirt with school logo, dark grey trou-

sers and white polo shirt (with or without school logo). In summer 

dark grey smart shorts can be worn. No jogger, jeans or leggings to 

be worn as trousers. 

Nursery: As above (sweatshirt and white polo shirt) with dark grey 

trouser or jogging bottoms if preferred. 

Footwear 

Sensible flat black shoes or boots in winter – trainers, flip-flops or 

backless sandals or shoes are not acceptable. 

Hair Accessories: Girls must wear conservative hair accessories in 

green, black and white without embellishments. 

Footwear: Sensible flat black shoes or boots in winter – trainers, flip

-flops or backless sandals or shoes are not acceptable. 

Children must wear dark grey socks and tights. 

PE Kits: Plain crew neck t-shirt in the colour of the child’s class- 
red, blue, yellow or green. Plain black jogging bottoms or shorts in 
summer and a plain black sweatshirt for colder weather. Astro Turf 
football trainers will be used for both indoor and outdoor PE.  

School Uniform is supplied by Rupens: 98/100 Meads Lane, 
Seven Kings, Ilford Essex IG3 8QN, Tel: 020 8590 3734 

Please ensure that your child has the relevant items ready for Sep-
tember.   

Winners  of Spirit of Karate Award  at Cranbrook School: On 

Sunday 3rd July, some Karate students from Cranbrook school en-

tered a Kata competition and they were all absolutely fantastic. 

They won a total of 11 medals between them and did so well.  

Also, a special mention for Chloe who won the Spirit of Karate 
award. 
Please see the names of the winners below: 

Rares I-2B, Aditya K-2B, M Ayan Miah-3Y, Aariz. A-3G, Pravan H-
3B,, Chloe P-5Y, Muhammad B-3G, Ayan Lucas-3r, Maria P-3R, Amy 
B-3G, Hemish B-3R, Vlad I-4Y, Wali R-5Y, Ibrahim R-5R, Mehza-
been U-5R, Arjen B-5R. Well done everyone! 

Positive behaviours and attitudes: Here are another two fantas-

tic texts that will act as starting points for talking to your child 

about their feelings and behaviour. Your child will have heard many 

of these in school, but it’s always great to listen to a good story-

more than once! Each week we will add two more texts for you to 

explore with your child. 

 

September return:  

School re-opens to pupils on 5th September 2022. 

Breakfast/After School Club:  

We are coming to the end of  term and all arrears 
must be paid or children will not receive a place in 
September. Please be aware that the club can on-
ly operate if payments are made in a timely man-
ner.   

School Dinners:  

If your child’s dinner money account is in arrears, 

please clear all outstanding balance immediately. 

Redbridge Music Service 

Redbridge Music Service is delighted to be able to 

offer affordable music sessions this summer for 

children aged 8-16. No experience is necessary, 

and at £1 a session, this is an ideal introduction to 

the fun of making music. Come and try steelpan, 

tabla or djembe, and start ignite your child's in-

terest in music!. Please  call 0208 708 2828 for 

more information. 

Gifts 

Thank you to all for the lovely messages and kind 

gifts. 

They are much appreciated. 

Have a safe and happy summer everyone!      

To our Year 6 children and families, I wish 

you all the very best for the future! 

My very best wishes to you all! 

  


